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NEWSLETTER 

2018-2019:  We Are on Our Way! 
Student Enrollment 

We have approximately 840 students in our district.  Class size at 
the elementary ranges from 18-22 students.  The middle school  
has 204 students.  The high school has 256 students.  I have been 
in several classrooms as have the principals, and we are im-
pressed with the engagement of students in their learning.   
Excellence is expected and excellence is achieved. 

Official count day is October 1. This is the day that determines the 
financial support from the State. 

Bond Election 

Thank YOU!  We were successful with the bond election – thanks to all of you who 
chose to vote YES for your kids’ future.  And a special thank you to Keith and Carla 
Christensen and their Vote Yes! Team, who shared information via brochure, yard 
signs, radio spots, and three informational meetings before the election.  And thanks 
to the JOI Club for sharing brochures in the neighborhoods of Treynor. 

We are now working with the architect in the “design phase,” which means they will 
be working on the drawings with specificity so that we can go out for bids by Febru-
ary and hopefully be able to start work on the bus garage and the auditorium as 
soon as school is out. 

Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) 

You probably have heard it bandied about before – the Every Student Succeeds Act 
(ESSA). At least conceptually. But the beginning of this school year, the tires hit the 
pavement: the state’s ESSA plan is now in effect. 

For some, the impact of the new federal accountability system will be substantial. 
But for most, including Treynor, ESSA’s effect on educators’ day-to-day work will be 
negligible. 

That’s because the plan builds on the work already done in the state over the last 
six years.  We will continue to see an emphasis on teacher leadership, literacy, and 
math.  While proficiency is still a part of ESSA, the new accountability system has a 
much greater focus on student growth as well as measures that go beyond 
statewide assessments. 

Proficiency, Culture for Learning, and a host of other measurements, will be put into 
the ESSA Report Card, scheduled to come out late this fall. Although the state has 
its own State Report Card as required by the Legislature, the two report cards are 
eventually going to be merged into one, which will satisfy both federal and state re-
quirements. 

Learning has 
been a priori-
ty—for all of 

us! 



Newsletter 

We will keep you posted when the new ESSA Report Card is received. 
 
Transgender 
 
Our attorney, Brett Neitzschke, provided a presentation and question/answer session on Monday evening, 
September 24, on “Transgender Students in the Educational Setting.”  The focus was on the state law as well 
as the rights and responsibilities of all students, including the transgender student.  The PowerPoint is posted 
on the TCSD web site.   Teachers and students are also increasing their understanding of the law, the expec-
tations at school, and our responsibility in demonstrating an inclusive environment for all our students.  Stu-
dents with questions or experiences that make them uncomfortable should report it to their building principal.  
Any rumors heard by either students or parents should also be reported to the building principal so that we can 
address them immediately.  

I will be meeting again with the architect to finalize plans to increase privacy in our restrooms.  The architect is 
also including gender neutral restrooms/locker rooms as we finalize the blueprints for the renovations in the 
middle school area.  

Students on the Treynor Board of Education 

At our October 8, 2018, board meeting we will be welcoming two students – Kyle Christensen and Alora 
Nowlin.  We are excited to have the student perspective at the table. 

Board Policy 202.6 states the following: 

The Board of Education of the Treynor Community School District believes it is important to seek out 
and consider student ideas, viewpoints, and opinions regarding the district’s educational program. To 
provide student input, the Board shall include at least one non-voting representative from the student 
body. 

Student school board representative eligibility and duties: 

 The student school board representative shall be a full-time high school junior or senior student in the 
district; 

 The student school board representative shall participate in an orientation of board responsibilities and 
procedures as determined by the Superintendent; 

 The student school board representative shall be eligible to participate in discussion, but not vote, at all 
regular board meetings held in open session; 

 The student school board representative shall be responsible for communicating board decisions and 
information to the student body; and 

 The student school board representative will be provided with and shall abide by all 
applicable sections of the Board Members’ Code of Ethics. 

 
Make your October the best ever! 

Lou Howell, Interim Superintendent 

FREE OR REDUCED PRICE BREAKFAST/LUNCH 

Application forms for free or reduced price breakfast and lunch are available in the Superintendent’s Office or 
on the school website under the Parent tab and then Registration Information.  Application can be made any 
time during the school year.  If you have any questions or need further information, please call 712-487-3414 
or email smaguire@treynorcardinals.org. 



The 2018-19 school year is off to a great start.  To see 400 smiling faces hop off of buses and 
out of cars with such enthusiasm and eagerness to learn is inspiring.  I am proud to be part of 
our school community here in Treynor!!  It is clear that the words “Treynor Pride” are some-
thing that our students feel and spread throughout the building and the community. 
 
 

So far, students have been busy with all the different activities going on at the school which include:  Number 
Talks, Guided Reading, Cards for Success drawings, TS Bank/Cardinal Branch opening, Boy Scouts, Class of 
the Month Pizza Parties and we can’t forget HOMECOMING. We are looking forward to our Fall Harvest par-
ties and Parent-Teacher Conferences this month. 
 
Just a quick reminder regarding Elementary Drive and parking along the fire lane.  If you are going into the 
building for ANY length of time before 8:30 a.m. or after 3:00 p.m., please pull into a parking stall or park your 
vehicle down towards the east end of the building.  Also, please pull over to the side of Elementary Drive 
when dropping off and picking up students.  Remember, Elementary Drive is ONE WAY between 8:00—9:00 
am and 3:00—4:00pm Thanks for your assistance and helping us keep our kids safe. 
 

Feel free to stop in and say hello anytime or if you have concerns, please call me at 712-487-3422 or  email 
me at jkay@treynorcardinals.org.  Thanks for all of your support! 

 
Mrs. Jillian Kay 
Treynor Elementary Principal 
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FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

 
October 10  1:00 p.m. Early Dismissal—Teacher Inservice 
October 18  Fundraiser Kickoff 
October 24  1:00 p.m. Early Dismissal—Teacher Inservice 
October 26  1:00 p.m. Early Dismissal—End of  1st Quarter 
October 29  2:00 p.m. Early Dismissal—Parent-Teacher Conferences 
   Parent—Teacher Conferences 4:00—8:00 p.m. 
November  1  2:00 p.m. Early Dismissal—Parent-Teacher Conferences 
   Parent—Teacher Conferences 4:00—8:00 p.m. 
November 2  No School 

 

 

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 

 



NOTES FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL …. 
 MRS. BERENS 

October 10   Early Dismissal @ 1:00 for 
    Teacher Inservice 
October 24   Early Dismissal @ 1:00 for 
    Teacher Inservice 
October 29   Early Dismiss @ 2:00— 

     November 1  Parent-Teacher Conferences 

 
We are off to a busy, but great start this school year in the middle school!  Earlier in 
September our students selected two boys and two girls from each grade level to be 
student council members.  These students have already met a couple of times to plan 
for the school year’s activities, including Red Ribbon Week, fundraising activities dur-
ing half-time of basketball games, and a couple of fun activities later in the year.  Those students selected 
for student council are as follows: Kallie Danker, Andyn White, Benjamin Casey, Kyle Beekhuizen, Addi-
lyn Branson, Maili McKern, Guy Shipley, Levi Young, Rafe Gayer, Alan Young, Grace Alff, and Morgan 
Darrah.  Congratulations to all of these young leaders! 
 

I’d like to remind our parents that Treynor Community Schools adopted a new strategy for lockdown pro-
cedures last year known as the A.L.I.C.E. program.  A.L.I.C.E. is an acronym for Alert, Lockdown, Inform, 
Counter, and Evacuate.  Prior to the A.L.I.C.E., lockdown procedures involved the staff locking their 
doors, moving the students to a part of the room where they could not be seen, and quietly remaining 
there until an "all clear" announcement was given.  A.L.I.C.E offers a different philosophy in light of case 
studies completed by law enforcement around school violence. The philosophy of A.L.I.C.E. is to use 
technology and information in a way so that staff and students can make informed decisions in a crisis, 
remove as many people as possible from the danger zone, and provide realistic training so that those 
involved in a crisis have a better chance of surviving.  The middle school will have at least two drill dates, 
one per each semester, this school year.  We know that drills are a very important aspect of being pre-
pared for emergency situations and this would include armed intruders. 
 

In closing, I wanted to let parents know that he district’s TAG teacher, Becky Thompson, will be working 
with our middle school teachers and students throughout the year.  In the very near future, she will be 
meeting with any student interested in “Battle of the Books.” This is a fun opportunity for seventh and 
eighth graders to experience a variety of books, test their knowledge and understanding of what they've 
read and compete with other readers from area schools in Southwest Iowa.  Teams of students read 
books from a list of 20 award winning titles and then "battle" over questions pertaining to each book.  In 
April the top 20 area teams will compete in the Ultimate Battle for the victor's title.  We feel that this will be 
a great way to promote reading, but also an outlet for those students who already love to read. 
 
Please know that if you ever have any concerns or questions please feel free to call or stop by my office. 
Thanks for all of your support! 
 
Mrs. Berens 
Middle School Principal 
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Check out hap-
penings in the 
Middle School! 

. 
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The 2018-2019 school  year has gotten off to a great start.  It’s hard to believe 
that we are already about halfway through the first nine weeks. 
 
The fall athletic seasons are well underway with the volleyball team rated #8 
in Class 2A, Jerry Jorgenson rated #3 individually in Class 1A Cross Country 
and the football team is presently 3—1. 
 
The Marching Band has been entertaining and continues to work hard in prep-
aration for their upcoming competitions. 
 
Student  Council members and Class Representatives were recently elected.  Those students are listed below: 
 
         Seniors         Juniors     Sophomores     Freshmen 
 
President    Adrienne Suglia   Clarissa Weitzel   Duncan Clark            Aaron Sadr 
Vice-President    Brendan Mass    Joe Lake    Delaney Waterman     Norah Beekhuizen 
Secretary    Gracie Hansen    Max Hayes    Emma Ehmke           Rachael Kinsella 
Treasurer    Sydni Huisman    Craig Chapman    Anna Halverson          Grady McKern 
 
Student     Noel  James    Will Halverson    Tori Castle             Natalie Simpson 
Council     Jerry Jorgenson   Tyler Pollock    Will Halverson             Payton Chapman 
 
Student Body President:  Kyle Christensen  Student Body Vice-President:  Alora Nowlin 
 
Homecoming was Friday, September 14th with the theme of “Video Games” and the motto “Game On Tigers”. 
 

Homecoming Week at the High School 
 
Class Themes/Mottos: Freshmen—Just Dance/”We’ll Show the Tigers our Moves” 
   Sophomores—Pac Man/”Eat ‘Em Up” 
   Juniors—Minecraft/”Send the Tigers to Nether” 
   Seniors—Mario Brothers/”Super Smash the Tigers” 
Hall Decoration:  Completed on Sunday afternoon, September 9th 
Dress Up Days:  Monday—Sept. 10th Clash Day 
   Tuesday—Sept. 11th USA Day 
   Wednesday—Sept. 12th Music Genre Day (rock star, rapper, etc.) 
   Thursday—Sept. 13th Jersey Day 
   Friday, Sept. 14th Spirit Day 
Friday:  Powder Puff 7 on 7 Flag Football; Powder Buff Volleyball, Pep Rally and Parade 
Saturday:  Homecoming Dance 
 

Results of Homecoming Week Activities 
          1st           2nd        3rd   
Hall Decorating (Quality & Originality) Freshmen  Sophomores  Seniors 
Dress Up Days participation  Seniors   Sophomores  Juniors 
Float (Quality & Originality)  Seniors   Juniors   Sophomores 
Class Motto (Originality)   Seniors   Freshmen  Juniors 
Powder Puff Football Results  Sophomores  Seniors   Freshmen 
Powder Buff Volleyball Results  Juniors   Seniors   Sophomores 
Overall     Seniors   Sophomores  Juniors 
 

THOUGHTS FROM THE HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL….. 
 MR. McNEAL 
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SENIOR ADS FOR 18-19 YEARBOOK 

Parents and Supporters of the Class of 2019 

 

Yearbook ads are a great way to celebrate student success and milestones and to reflect on the person your 
student has become.  Show your pride and support your school at the same time.  Visit 
www.jostensadservice.com to order and create  your recognition ad. 

The last day to order and design ads is March 2, 2019. 

Prices are as follows: 

Full Page $200 

1/2 Page $100 

1/4 Page $ 50 

1/8 Page $ 25 

 

Tips for creating your best ad: 

 Photos will look better and fit better if your photo is the same direction as the picture box 
(horizontal vs. vertical orientation) 

 Use clear, high resolution photos.  If your photo is blurry, it will be blurry in the ad. 

 Create the ad around your student and write a personal message that will be meaningful. 

 Use the cropping tools on the website to crop out unnecessary background and focus on your 
student. 

 

Questions?  Call Jostens at (800) 358-0800 or email Mrs. Coughlin at ecoughlin@treynorcardinals.org. 

The Homecoming King and Queen finalists were: 
 
King:  Erik Anderson   Queen:  Noel James 
  Kyle Christensen     Hannah McIntyre 
  Jerry Jorgenson     Makenzie Putnam 
  Wynn Keller     Konnor Sudmann 
  Brennon Mauer     Jessica Vohs 
 
The Homecoming King was Jerry Jorgenson and the Homecoming Queen was Noel James. 
 
I’m very much looking forward to another successful and eventful school  year.  Please don’t hesitate to give me 
a call (712) 487-3804, ext. 1105, or send me an email, gmcneal@treynorcardinals.org, if  you have any ques-
tions or concerns. 
 
Gary McNeal 
High School Principal 
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Parents/guardians considering the use of the open enrollment option to enroll their child/children in another 
public school district in the state of Iowa should be aware of the following dates: 

March 1, 2019:  the last date for regular open enrollment requests for the 2019-2020 school year, except 
for “good cause” reasons or kindergarten applications. 

Kindergarten applications must be filed on or before September 1 of the school year in which open en-
rollment is requested.  (September 1, 2019 for the 2019-2020 school  year). 

For further details, contact the school Superintendent’s office at 712-487-3414. 

OPEN ENROLLMENT FOR 2019-2020 

TREYNOR TO PRESENT “LEGALLY BLONDE” 

Treynor Music Department has announced the fall musical for 2018: Legally 
Blonde The Musical.  A fabulously fun award-winning musical based on the 
adored movie, Legally Blonde The Musical follows the transformation of Elle 
Woods as she tackles stereotypes and scandal in pursuit of her dreams. Elle 
Woods appears to have it all. Her life is turned upside down when her boyfriend 
Warner dumps her so he can attend Harvard Law. Determined to get him back, 
Elle ingeniously charms her way into the prestigious law school. While there, 
she struggles with peers, professors and her ex. With the support of some new friends, though, Elle quickly real-
izes her potential and sets out to prove herself to the world. 
 
Ticket prices are students $5 and adults $10. Show dates and times are:  Friday, November 2nd at 7:30 pm, 
and Saturday, November 3rd at 2:30 pm and 7:30 pm. Ticket reservations begin Friday, Oct 13th. Call Natalie 
Suden, Treynor Elementary Secretary, 712-487-3422 to reserve your seats. 

BREAKFAST-GIVE YOUR CHILD A HEALTHY START 

 

Give your child a healthy start! 

Mornings can be rushed, but it is important to make time for breakfast.  Children can 
benefit from the School Breakfast Program!  Studies show that school breakfast can 
raise test scores while improving classroom attentiveness and behavior.  Make sure 
your kids start the school day with a healthy meal! 
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COMMIT TO BE FIT! 

2019 PAGE PROGRAM 

The evidence is clear: 
Healthy children =  better learners 

 Research shows that kids who get regular physical activity aren’t just exercising their muscles, bones, and 
hearts, but they are making their brains more fit also. Studies also show that when children eat a healthy break-
fast, they see better math scores, better attendance, and reduced behavior issues. And we all know what hap-
pens when adults or kids consume too much sugar or unhealthy foods- we crash! Your local Wellness Committee 
cares about your children. We want them to meet their potential and good nutrition and regular activity encour-
ages this! 

The Iowa Senate, House of Representatives, and Legislative Services Agency 
invite Iowa high school juniors and seniors to apply for Page positions for the 
2019 session of the Iowa General Assembly.  Serving as a legislative page is a 
great opportunity for students. 
 
Online applications can be found here:  https://www.legis.iowa.gov/careers 
 
The application forms can be completed by students and downloaded for sign-
ing, 
https://www.legis.iowa.gov/docs/careers/positions/additionalDocs/0C59AF9A-

7805-42FD-A12F-4810E4A0821A.pdf. 
 
Living arrangements for Pages are not supervised or provided. 
 
The deadline for receipt of applications is October 5, 2018. 

Strategy 8:  Build Student’s Self-Efficacy—This is simply the student’s belief about 
his/her ability to successfully complete a task.  Teachers can help build self-efficacy 
through genuine and specific praise. 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
6:00 JV FB @ 
Underwood 
 
 

2 
4:15 JH FB @ 
Lo-Ma 
VB @ T-C 
4:15 JH 
6:00 9-10th 
6:00 JV 
7:30  Varsity 

3 
 

4 
4:30 CC @ At-
lantic 
VB Underwood 
Here  
4:15  JH 
6:00 9/10 & JV 
7:30 Varsity 

5 
7:00 Varsity 
Football Mis-
souri Valley Here 

6  
Marching Band @ 
Glenwood 
JV VB @ A.L. 
Council Bluffs 
9 & 10 VB @ Red 
Oak 

7 
 

8 
WIC VB Tour-
nament 
4:00 WIC 
CC @ Audubon 
6:00 JV FB @ 
Tri-Center 
6:30 Board Mtg.  

9   
WIC VB Tour-
nament @ Lo-
Ma 
4:15 JH FB 
Here 
 
 

10 
1:00 EARLY 
DISMISSAL 
TEACHER 

INSERVICE 

11  
WIC VB Tour-
nament @ Lo-
Ma 
 

12 
7:00 Varsity 
Football MVA-
OCOU Here 
Senior Night 

13 
State Marching 
Band Contest 
Here 
9:00 VB @ Win-
terset 

14 
 

15  
6:00 JV FB 
Lo-Ma Here 

16  
4:15 JH FB @ 
Tri-Center 
 
Regional 
 Volleyball 

17  
 

18 
Regional Cross 
Country 

19   

7:00 Varsity 
Football @ 
Cherokee 

20 
8:00 All State 
Music Festival 
District Audi-
tions @ Atlan-
tic 

21 
 
 
 

22  
6:00 JV FB @ 
Red Oak 
 
Regional 
Volleyball 

23  
 

24   

1:00 EARLY 
DISMISSAL 
TEACHER 

INSERVICE 

25  
 Regional 
Volleyball 

26 
1:00 EARLY 
DISMISSAL 

End of 1st 
Quarter  
Football 
Playoffs 

27  
State Cross 
Country @ Fort 
Dodge 
JH Honor Band 
Auditions @ 
Clarinda 

28  

 

29  
Begin 2nd  
Quarter 
2:00 DISMISS 
P—T CONF 
4—8:00 p.m. 

30 
Regional 
Volleyball 

31    

October 2018 
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 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    
 

 1 
2:00 EARLY 
DISMISSAL 
PARENT-
TEACHER 

CONF. 
4:00—8:00 

2      NO 

SCHOOL 
Musical 7:30 pm 
Football Playoff 

3 
 
Musical 3:30 pm 
& 7:30 p.m. 

4 
 

5  
Girls BB Prac-
tice Begins 
4:15 JH Boys 
BB IKM-M  
Here 

6 
4:008th Boys BB 
@ Glenwood  
4:00 7th Boys BB 
Glenwood Here 
State Volleyball 
7:00 5th Grade 
Concert in Audi-
torium 

7 
1:00 EARLY 
DISMISSAL 
TEACHER 

IN-
SERVICE 

State Volley-
ball 

8  
State Volley-
ball 
 

9 
SWIBA JH  
Festival @ Lewis 
Central 
State Volleyball 

10 
Football Playoff  
 
 

11 
 

12  
Boys BB & 
Wrestling Prac-
tices Begin 
4:15 JH Boys 
BB @ T-C  
School Board 
Mtg. @ 6:30 

13   

 

14   
 

15  
OPUS Honor 
Choir in Ames 
4:15 JH B BB  
Riverside Here 
State Football 
G BB Jamboree 
@ Harlan 

16 
All State Festi-
val in Ames 
 
State Football 

17 
All State Festival 
in Ames with 7:00 
Concert 

18 
 

 

19 
4:15 JH Boys 
BB @ Under-
wood  

20 
3:45 7th Grade 
B BB @ Kirn 
4:15 8th Grade 
B BB Kirn Here 

21   

NO 
SCHOOL 

 
THANKS-
GIVING 

VACATION 

22 
 

23  
NO 

SCHOOL 
 

THANKS- 
GIVING 

VACATION 

24  
 
 

25  

 

 

 

26  
4:15 JH B BB 
AHSTW Here 
G BB JV/Var 
@ Harlan  
6:00/7:30 

27 
Wrestling @ 
Woodbine 
G & B BB 
JV/V @ 
AHSTW  
6:00/7:30 

28 
1:00 EARLY 
DISMISSAL 
TEACHER 

IN-
SERVICE 

Progress Rpts. 

29 
4:15 JH B BB 
@ Audubon 
G & B JV BB 
@ ISD 
6:00/7:15 

30 
6:00/7:30 G & 
B JV/V BB Tri-
Center Here 

 
 

November 2018 
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Treynor Community School does not 
discriminate in its’ policies or programs 
on the basis of race, color, creed, reli-
gion, age, sex, handicap, national origin, 
marital status or ancestry.   Treynor 
Schools supports Affirmative Action and 
Equal Opportunity Employment. 

PO Box 369 
Treynor, IA 51575 

Phone: 712-487-3414 
Fax: 712-487-3332 

We’re on the Web! 

www.treynorschools.org 

Treynor Community 
School 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR! 

October 10  1:00 Early Dismissal—Teacher Inservice 

October 24  1:00 Early Dismissal—Teacher Inservice 

October 26  1:00 Early Dismissal—End of 1st Quarter 

October 29  2:00 Early Dismissal—Parent-Teacher Conferences 4:00—8:00 

November 1  2:00 Early Dismissal—Parent-Teacher Conferences 4:00—8:00 

November 2  No School 

November 2   Musical 7:30 p.m. 

November 3  Musical 3:30 p.m. & 7:30 p.m. 

 


